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A Message from Admin

Dear HES families,

November is traditionally a month where we’ve expressed thanks and reflected on all
we have to be thankful for. Mrs. Mapson and I are incredibly grateful for the amazing
families we come into contact with daily, who support and partner with us at home. We
could not do it without you!



We are so thankful for our students, who greet us with a smile in the morning, stop to
give us hugs in the hallways, and teach us something new every day! We love learning
alongside our students and there is so much to learn.

Finally, we are incredibly thankful for our staff, who truly act and operate with the best
interest of students in mind and in heart each day. Educating students is incredibly
challenging (and rewarding) work and our staff truly put their whole heart into this work.
We continue to be impressed with the level of professionalism and care that staff show
students daily.

Our teachers, paraeducators, student assistants, specialists, custodial staff, cafeteria
service staff, office staff, and student services team work together to make each
student’s school experience an AWESOME one! Please take time to thank a school
staff member throughout the month of November. Even a simple email or note is valued
and uplifting!

Another opportunity to thank a staff member is in person or virtually during the
upcoming November conferences. Conference scheduling will open Friday, Nov. 8th at
8:00 am. Please see information here about the conference window.

Gratefully,

Heather Moraff, Principal
Nykia Mapson, Assistant Principal

Report Cards Friday, November 8

Report cards will be available in Synergy this Friday, November 8th at 4pm. This is an
important opportunity for us to collaborate to support your child's learning and growth.
This year changes have been made to the report card format for students in grades 3 to
5. To help you understand these changes, please refer to this resource, "Understanding
Your Child's Report Card" This guide contains information on how to interpret your
child’s report card.

Parent-Teacher Conferences

November 25-27 are designated for Parent Teacher Conferences this year. We will be
holding 15-minute conferences. All conferences will be held with your child’s ELA
teacher. Below are the details about how they will be held based on the date of the
conference:

https://hes.hcpss.org/file/656
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F4I1hL-xH0FFh9twTfo5NiA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRpDK5YP4R2Amh0dHBzOi8vbmFtMTAuc2FmZWxpbmtzLnByb3RlY3Rpb24ub3V0bG9vay5jb20vP3VybD1odHRwJTNBJTJGJTJGdHJhY2suc3BlLnNjaG9vbG1lc3Nlbmdlci5jb20lMkZmJTJGYSUyRm9mYzRnS2ZkOUw1MEpWdElNdVJ0TXd-fiUyRkFBQUFBUUF-&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4484ff8b3b843f1b4b708dcfe6df867%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638664995523440014%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E9ZedwxSFqaHv3CEutX8P2cdYU8LrJEmEnwSh3H6I7A%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F4I1hL-xH0FFh9twTfo5NiA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRpDK5YP4R2Amh0dHBzOi8vbmFtMTAuc2FmZWxpbmtzLnByb3RlY3Rpb24ub3V0bG9vay5jb20vP3VybD1odHRwJTNBJTJGJTJGdHJhY2suc3BlLnNjaG9vbG1lc3Nlbmdlci5jb20lMkZmJTJGYSUyRm9mYzRnS2ZkOUw1MEpWdElNdVJ0TXd-fiUyRkFBQUFBUUF-&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4484ff8b3b843f1b4b708dcfe6df867%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638664995523440014%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E9ZedwxSFqaHv3CEutX8P2cdYU8LrJEmEnwSh3H6I7A%3D&reserved=0


~Monday, November 25th - All Conferences In-Person at HES
~Tuesday, November 26th - All Conferences Virtual - link will be sent
~Wednesday, November 27th - All Conferences Virtual - link will be sent

If you choose a virtual conference, the Google Meet code will be sent to you with your
confirmation email.

Beginning Friday, November 8th at 8:00 am, you can log into HCPSS Connect to view
and select from the time slots provided by the teacher for the conference. Step-by-step
directions are below. If you do not have access to HCPSS Connect, please call the
school for assistance at 410-880-5890.

Directions to Select a Conference Time:
Login to hcpss.org/connect
Select Conference from the left-side choices
Select Parent Scheduled Conferences at the top right.
Select a time slot for your conference.
You will have access through Thursday, November 21st at 4:00pm to schedule your
child’s conference by logging into HCPSS Connect.

Veterans Day

We are celebrating Veterans Day on Monday, November, 11th, and are looking forward
to thanking those who served our country! We will read information about Veterans Day
on the morning announcements and students will have the opportunity to share with
their classmates about the Veterans in their family. We are also welcoming our HES
family Veterans to lunch with their student(s)! We will have special tables reserved
for our honored guests and their students. Due to space, we are asking that only our
HES Veterans join us for lunch on this day. You must pre-register here so we can
ensure we are ready with a light lunch for the honored Veteran. Students should bring
their own lunch or eat the cafeteria lunch as usual.

If your child would like to share information about the Veterans in their family with their
classmates, please help them to create a mini-poster (8x10 or 11 x17). Students can do
this electronically on a Google slide to be shared with their homeroom teacher via email
or on paper/poster. Please note that these will be on display and may not be returned,
so please do not use original photos or anything of sentimental value.

https://www.hcpss.org/connect/
http://hcpss.org/connect
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfYeRVFb-T8jIa_DecTNWwxTOOnqu1lN5v-zGnRzLdFj3JDSQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FvZjjGDeQSBAhTBP5BkBvPQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRnERiHP4R3Amh0dHBzOi8vbmFtMTAuc2FmZWxpbmtzLnByb3RlY3Rpb24ub3V0bG9vay5jb20vP3VybD1odHRwJTNBJTJGJTJGdHJhY2suc3BlLnNjaG9vbG1lc3Nlbmdlci5jb20lMkZmJTJGYSUyRklzT3QwdzY1T3lHUkhabngtMW9IVFF-fiUyRkFBQUFBUUF--UvZfXzNNdSGGNhcm9seW5fdG9sYW5kQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=05%7C01%7Ccarolyn_toland%40hcpss.org%7Ca254b48ad10840571e1a08dbcfe29c4d%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638332344434946922%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kF5EBzcTPlPzHgoLCdnuRTlb8ph9wNdaAKjRukvw9Pw%3D&reserved=0


Upcoming Hearing and Vision Screening at HES

The Howard County Health Department and HCPSS School Health Services support
your student's academic success by providing Vision and Hearing screenings at your
child's school. These screenings are required by Maryland State Law for all students in
Kindergarten, 1st grade, 8th grade and students that are new to the state of Maryland
and do not have a record of being screened.

Vision and Hearing screenings at HES will be held on Thursday, November 14th

The rescreening date is scheduled for Thursday, November 21st.

***IF YOUR CHILD WEARS GLASSES, PLEASE MAKE SURE THEY WEAR THEM
TO SCHOOL FOR THE SCREENINGS (NOV 14TH AND NOV 21ST)



Hearing and Vision Screening letter

Carta de exámenes de audición y visión en español

Stand Up to Bullying Spirit Week November 11-15

https://hes.hcpss.org/sites/default/files/Parent%20info%20letter%20Eng.pdf
https://hes.hcpss.org/sites/default/files/Parent%20info%20letter%20Span.pdf


PTA Fundraiser STEM Education Opportunity

American Education Week November 18 - 22

American Education Week is the one week parents can drop in throughout the week to
visit the classrooms without an appointment. Visitors must sign in prior to visiting the
classrooms. Visitors are not allowed to attend recess due to previously
determined safety risks. More information will be provided.

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nea.org%2Fprofessional-excellence%2Fconferences-events%2Fevents%2Famerican-education-week-november-18-22-2024&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cd94df45ecd084226470408dcfcd0aac3%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638663220357833062%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hsJFiu1A5CWIVc8kJdOmtwOq%2BDK%2FIvFWdeHk9sA5HMY%3D&reserved=0


School Picture Retake Day

School Picture Retake Day is November 20 for students in need of a retake or for those
who were absent. The photographer will be here from 8:45am -10:00am.

The entire portrait package must be returned to the photographer to have pictures
retaken. Please have your child bring the portrait package to the photographer on
retake day.

Please print this order form or visit www.schoolpix.com to order additional portraits.

A Note from Music

https://hes.hcpss.org/file/654
http://www.schoolpix.com


Orchestra and Band Winter Concerts - DATE CHANGE

Our Hammond ES Orchestra and Band Winter Concerts will take place on Monday,
January 13 in the Hammond MS Gym. More information will be shared in the next few
weeks. Please contact Mrs. Jacobs (Orchestra) or Mr. Obrigewitch (Band) with any
questions.

Chorus at Hammond

Our 4th and 5th grade chorus students have started working with our two music
teachers, Mr. Burrows and Mrs. Sanders. We have over 90 students singing in chorus
this year! We are excited to hear them sing in our two upcoming concerts. We will
share the concerts with the Hammond Middle School choruses. Save the date for our
Winter Concert at Hammond High School on Wednesday, December 18 at 7pm.

Hammond's Talent Show Is Back!

The deadline to register to be in the talent show is December 19th. Please read below
for the details, rules, and guidelines. **Please note that we are not having in person act
reviews this year, and only video submissions.** Register here at this link:
https://bit.ly/HESStalent

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2FHESStalent&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C46980fb771244016d2af08dcf7b8a203%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638657619599787144%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BKCc%2Bn62%2BNmi5%2FOc8ljt%2BDRrn5vOHV1ihAMO8Get7UY%3D&reserved=0




Attention 5th Grade: Carson Scholarship Fund

The Carson Scholars Fund awards $1,000 college scholarships to students in grades
4 through 11 who excel academically and are dedicated to serving their communities.
Students must attend an accredited K-12 school in the United States.

Hammond Elementary School would like to nominate a 5th grade student. Please see
the linked information: Carson Scholars Program Nomination Information.

The Carson Scholars Fund is looking for students in grades 4th - 11th with a minimum
of a 3.75 GPA and display humanitarianism through community service.

If your child would like to be considered, he or she should write a brief essay about the
importance of academics and how he/she is involved in community service
organizations and/or projects. Essays are due Tuesday, December 3, 2024.
Essays can be submitted to Mrs. Monti electronically via Google Documents or in
person (handwritten or typed).

Honoring Dr. Martin Luther King

This year, the Howard County Office of Human Rights and Equity have several exciting
opportunities for students to engage with Dr. King’s vision of equality, justice, and
community service. Additionally, all the awards come with cash prizes.

Poster Contest: Open to Elementary, Middle, and High School students, participants
can visually express their interpretation of Dr. King's dream through creative poster
designs. All entries must be received by November 15.

For more information, including deadlines and submission guidelines, please visit
https://bit.ly/2025MLKContests.

https://carsonscholars.org/nomination-tips-and-essay-questions/
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F2025MLKContests&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C536462273ca64c28250108dcdcb778e3%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638627927769235437%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=qUeX4l7tKJfAZZcO4JmMVlFh1gRO2rmZB%2BebgBB2euU%3D&reserved=0


Young Authors’ Contest

The Howard County Literacy Association invites students in grades 1-5 to submit their
original poems and/or short stories to the annual writing contest called The Young
Authors' Contest.

Click here to view the slides describing the contest rules: Contest Slides All entries
must be submitted as a Word document. In addition, all entries must have a completed
YAC Cover Sheet sent as a PDF. Click here to make a copy: Cover Sheet
Submissions may be emailed to Paula Stehle at paula_stehle@hcpss.org and
Elizabeth Kluh at elizabeth_kluh@hcpss.org by December 20, 2024. Contact Mrs.
Stehle and Mrs. Kluh with any questions. All Young Authors’ Contest information can
be found on the HCLA website. Howard County Literacy Association welcomes
parents as members. Visit the HCLA Welcome Page for information about joining.

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fpresentation%2Fd%2F1eTXH6FPGG4DEd54mUJ6rpqM2GSmDCY15z4d5zfhWnLk%2Fedit%23slide%3Did.p1&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496320072%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=b%2FX6xuLe25rWZZg2sfYVtnBQ5H4kZvyX4x3UmYSUy4Y%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fdocument%2Fd%2F1jXd8qMoMFCT05Azxq-eb7YfDB072nRy8%2Fcopy&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496341708%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MfBLp%2FkAiXaLmQX9tEoSZi79CxzpNsyPi46NNebf5KE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fhocoreads.weebly.com%2Fyoung-authors-contest.html&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496357597%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cZrboLWgVI6coyQz74XwnvpxGz9g%2FxVwQN9TIAIiI%2Bs%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fhocoreads.weebly.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496373211%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LTrdHCrY1T4cDi5t%2FMl4ggigagcxAaQdSDkVekAE8uY%3D&reserved=0




Thanksgiving Holiday Support





Behavioral Therapy (DBT) & Mindfulness Training



Hammond Pride Fridays



Mt. Hebron High School “Alice in Wonderland” with a Mad Hatter Tea Party*!

Join us for “Alice in Wonderland” and an exclusive tea party before the show at Mt.
Hebron High School on Sunday, November 24. Meet the characters, enjoy delicious
snacks, and create fun crafts from 12:00pm-1:30pm. After the tea party in the cafeteria,
you will be escorted to your VIP seats in the auditorium for the 2pm show. Tickets for
the tea party and show are $20 for children and $16 for adults (all children must be
accompanied by an adult). Tickets are limited and you can purchase tickets here!

Important Dates

10/28 Flu Clinic - Flu and Covid shot Clinic at school

10/30 End of Quarter 1

10/31 Schools Closed for students

11/5 Election Day - Schools & Offices closed

11/8 Report Cards available at 4pm

11/8 Window opens to schedule Parent-Teacher Conferences

11/14 Hearing & Vision Clinic

11/21 Hearing & Vision Clinic - RESCREENING

11/21 Parent-Teacher Conference scheduling window closes at 4:00 pm

11/25 School closes 3 hours early

11/25 In-Person Parent-Teacher Conferences

11/26 School closes 3 hours early

11/26 Virtual Parent-Teacher Conferences

11/27 School closed

11/27 Virtual Parent-Teacher Conferences

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhcpss.booktix.com%2Fdept%2Fmhhs%2Fe%2FMHHSAIW&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C041b61bb29544b05299108dcfb5c3d26%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638661620826979010%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eNfj6KDRi%2FWG6l8o7ViZp4VvcBEhg5HO4mdNFuEQEno%3D&reserved=0


11/28 School closed

11/29 School closed

1/13 Orchestra and Band Winter Concerts at HMS gym


